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State Budget Crisis Leads to Questions

about Funding for Vital Programs

Since January, we at the Georgia Council on Developmental

Disabilities have spent much of our time monitoring the Georgia

General Assembly to make sure that the budget and legislative process work to improve the lives of people with developmental disabilities and those who care about them. This is why we sponsored the 12th annual Disability Day at the Capitol on February 25, 2010. Even the cold weather could not keep almost 2,000 people from shouting “Count Me In, Count My Vote! Count My Community!” Another awesome day for the disability community!

However, all is not well. Georgia is mired in an economic downturn and the amount of money available to support state government continues to decline. Some have suggested the state needs to look at new sources of revenue including a tobacco tax, hospital bed tax or raising fees, while others suggest that revenues are not the answer and instead Georgia should downsize government services to reflect the dollars available.

What is the answer? We know there are ways to make services for people with developmental disabilities more cost efficient. We have heard suggestions that the Department of Behavior Health and Developmental Disabilities reduce its workforce. Others suggest that services should change to support employment over workshops, home and community-based services over institutions, self-directed over provider-directed services. All of these could save money.

We might make up the deficit in 2011 and maybe in 2012 if every department made these kinds of changes. However, unless the economy rebounds very quickly, (some estimate we need 14 percent monthly growth to maintain what we had before the economic downturn) all of us will suffer.  This includes those who need services and supports because we have a disability, have children in school, need police and fire services, have elderly parents or grandparents, are unemployed (10.5 percent unemployment is a record in Georgia and it means more people need public support) and need health care or food stamps, or drive on the roads.

Do we make do with less? Are you willing to give up personal care services or respite care? Are you willing to have your grandchild in a classroom with 30 other students or attend school four days a week? How do you tell your employer that you need Fridays off because your child doesn’t have school and you have to stay at home? Are you willing to watch your neighbor struggle to get the medicine she needs because she recently lost her job? Or are you willing to pay more for tobacco (if you smoke), higher fees when you go to a state park or see tax breaks for some businesses reduced or eliminated?

These are the questions each of us should be thinking about and prepared to discuss with those now running for local, state and federal offices. Now that the General Assembly has ended its 40 days, the race is on for your vote. Take this request very seriously and ask those running for office how they will, if elected, help meet the growing needs of our state. Make sure your vote counts.

This edition of Making a Difference provides an overview of what took place during the 2010 legislative session, how to conduct student-led IEPs and the need to end seclusion and restraints in our schools. We hope you enjoy reading this magazine and we want to hear from you. Let us know what you like or don’t like by writing to vmsuber@dhr.state.ga.us 
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